北京市第十九中学 2016-2017 学年第一学期



初一英语期中试卷





Ⅱ. 听对话,根据所听内容选择正确答案。每段对话读两遍。(共4分,每题1分)

() 5. What color is Sally's	-			
	A. Red.	B. Yellow.	C. White.		
() 6. What's the girl's last	t name?			
	A. Lily.	B. Lily Brown.	C. Brown.		
() 7. Who is the girl in the	e photo?			
	A. Tina's sister.	B. Tom's cousin.	C. Tina's cousin.		
() 8. Where are the keys?				
	A. Under the bed.	B. In the schoolbag	c. On the bed.		
III. 1	请听一段对话,完成第9	至第11小题。对话读两	ī遍。(共3分,每小题1分)		
() 9. Where are Tom's p	encils?	BI BI L		
	A. Under the bed.	B. In her backpack.	C. On the desk.		
() 10. Is the backpack on	the desk?			
	A. Yes, it is.	B. No, it isn't.	C. We don't know.		
() 11. What's the relation	ship between the two speak	kers?		
	A. mom and son	B. dad and son	C. teacher and student.		
IV.请听下面一段独白,回答第12至15小题。独白读两遍。(共4分,每小题1分)					
() 12. What's on the wall	?			
	A. A bed	B. The two pictures	C. The maps		
() 13. Where are my bool	ks?	KAN BJ ZKac		
	A. On the desk.	B. On the floor.	C. On the bed.		
() 14. Where's my eraser	?			
	A. In my hand	B. Under the sofa	C. Under the desk		
() 15.What's the speaker	talking about?			
	A. A bedroom.	B. A computer game.	C. A classroom.		
V.听对话,根据所听内容填表格。对话读两遍。(共5分,每小题1分)					

Enrollment Form(注册表)						
Name	16 Miller.					
Class	Class <u>17</u> , Grade 1.					
Phone Number	829018					
ID card	In his <u>19</u> bag.					
Address (地址)	Number 5 <u>20</u> Street.					



单项选择.从 A.B,C,D 中选出一个最佳选项。(共 10 分,每题 1 分) () 21. That boy is my friend. name is Eric. A. His B. He C. Her D. She () 22. Tom is tidy his brother is not. B. but A. and C. or D. like () 23. Li Lei and I good friends. A. are B. am C. is D. be () 24. --- is my computer game? --- It's in the drawer. A. What B. Where C. How D. Who) 25. —Is that a ruler? -No.(A. that is B. it is C. it isn' that isn't () 26. ---Are those your brothers? ---B. No, they aren't. C. Yes, these are. A. Yes, those are. D. No, it isn't. () 27 . She is Mary Brown. Brown is her name . A. first B. full C. last D. middle () 28. --- Please call me 203-4589. --- OK. B. on C. for D. at A. in () 29. ---? ---Yes. I am. A. What's your name? B. Are you twelve? C. How do you do? D. Is he Mike? () 30. —Have a good day! D. You are welcome A. I'm OK B. Thank you C. I'm fine 完型填空。(共15分,每小题1分.) Ξ. (A)

I'm Kate, and my sister is Gina. I'm tidy __31__ Gina is not. In our room, my books and tapes are in the bookcase. My keys __32__ in the schoolbag. I have a clock. It's on the desk. Gina's books are everywhere - on her bed, on the sofa and under the chair. The white model plane is __33__. It's under the desk. "___34___ are my keys? Where's my ruler? Where's my schoolbag?" Gina always __35__.

() 31. A. an	B. but	C. so	D. or
() 32. A. is	B. am	C. are	D. be
() 33. A. him	B. his	C. her	D. hers
() 34. A. what	B. who	C. how	D. where
() 35. A. tells	B. finds	C. asks	D. calls

(B)

My name is Gina. I am twelve. I have some ____36___. They are Mike, Jack, Mary ____37___ Kate. We are middle school ____38___. Mike and Jack are in the same



_____39___.They are in Class Two, Grade One. Mary, Kate and I are in Class Three. This is Mr. Green. He is our English teacher. This is ____40___ new classroom. You can see many desks and chairs in the classroom. They are green. A blackboard, a clock and a map ____41___ the world are on the wall. On the desk you can see some pencils. The red one is ____42___. The green one is Kate's and the yellow one is Mary's. Mike's pencil ____43__ there. His pencil is in his backpack.

Look! You can see a ball under a desk. That's Kate's desk. The ball is Kate's, ___44___. This is my desk. You can see some books on ___45___. They are our new books.

	2		•	
() 36. A. sisters	B. brothers	C. teachers	D. friends
() 37. A. and	B. so	C. but	D. or
() 38. A. teachers	B. students	C. boys	D. girls
() 39. A. family	B. class	C. school	D. city
() 40. A. their	B. your	C. our	D. us
() 41. A. of	B. to	C. in	D. with
() 42. A. your	B. her	C. my	D. mine
() 43. A. is	B. isn't	C. are	D. aren't
() 44. A. also	B. yet	C. too	D. either
() 45. A. it	B. that	C. one	D. them

四. 阅读理解。阅读短文,选择最佳答案。(共 20 分,每小题 2 分)

Α

Alice and Jack





Love, Sometimes We Can't See It!

This is an old story. One day, a man was not happy when his 7-year-old daughter made a box with some paper. The family didn't have much money. So the father thought his daughter wasted(浪费) the paper. The next day, the little girl gave the box to her father and said, "Dad, today is your birthday. This box is for you."

The man was happy. But he was not happy again when he found there was nothing in the box. "Why didn't you put anything for me in the box?" he asked his daughter. The little girl looked at him and cried, "Dad, I put my love in the box. It's all for you!"

The man felt sad and said sorry to his daughter. Sometimes, we can't see love with our eyes.

- () 50. How old was the daughter?
 - A. Six years old.
 - C. Eight years old.
- () 51. How did the father feel at last?A. Happy. B Angry. C. Bored. D. Sorry.
- () 52. Which of the following is true?
 - A. The family had lots of money.
 - B. The daughter loved her father.
 - C. The father didn't like his daughter.
 - D. The daughter doesn't love her mother.

С

Now students' English handwriting(书写) gets worse and worse. That makes their teachers feel worried. Is your English handwriting beautiful? If not, here are four steps that really work!

• Use paper with lines

Using paper with lines can keep you writing straight instead of up or down when you write English words or sentences. Those lines on the paper can help you to write words in the right size. Be sure to fill the lined space completely. And make sure those capital letters are written properly.

• Slow down

If your writing is hard to read, try slowing down a little. For some kids, going slower makes the handwriting clear. If you write too fast, it's hard for you to stop where you should, and even worse, you may make more mistakes.

• Hold your pencil right

When you hold your pencil the correct way, writing is much easier. Some kids press

B. Seven years old.D. Five years old.



down really hard when they write. That makes the handwriting not nice. Try to be relaxed and don't hold the pencil so hard. Let your writing appear(显得) nice and clean. If you do so, people will guess you are a student with a good habit.

Draw more pictures

Drawing can improve your handwriting. You need to use the skills to control your pencil better when you are drawing pictures. Even though you have no chance to draw at school, you can practice by yourself at home.

Handwriting is very important. Imagine you are a world-famous movie star or a well-known sports player, what do you do when your fan run up to you? Give them your signatures, of course!

-) 53. How many pieces of good advice does the passage give us? (C. three. D. four A. one. B. two.
-) 54. What does the underlined word "signatures "mean? (B. 摄影作品 A. 亲笔签名 C. 书法作品 D. 画册
-) 55. What can be the best title for this article? (
 - A. Good Handwriting Needs a Good Pencil
 - B. Using Paper in Line
 - C. Making Your English Handwriting Perfect (完美)
 - D. No Handwriting without Drawing

五、阅读对话,还原句子。(每空2分,共10分)

根据上下文,选用方框中适当的句子补全对话。 (只填字母序号)

- A: <u>56</u>
- B: I'm fine. And vou?
- A: I'm just great. My name is Jennifer Smith. 57
- B: My name is Jim White.
- A: Sorry.
- B: My last name is White.
- 59 A:
- 60 B:
 - Nice to meet you, too. A.
 - What's your last name again? B.
 - C. How are you?

58

- Nice to meet you! D.
- E. May I have your name?



第Ⅱ卷 基础知识运用部分(25分)

六、阅读短文,根据其内容简要回答问题。(共10分,每小题2分)

Mr. and Mrs. Jones live in Paris, France. Mr. Jones takes a bus to the bank every day. He is a clerk(职员). He works very hard. He often goes out in the morning and comes back in the evening. Mrs. Jones works in a school. She is a math teacher. She usually goes to work at eight in the morning and comes home at about five in the afternoon. They only have one kid. They are busy with their own work, so they have no time to look after their little son, Jerry. But Jerry does not feel lonely. Who looks after Jerry? His aunt, Mary. She

is Mr. Jones' younger sister. She lives with them,

根据短文内容,完成下列小题。

61. Where do the Jones live?

62. Is Mr. Jones a clerk?

63. What time does Mrs. Jones come home?

64. How many kids do they have?

65. Who looks after Jerry?

七、书面表达(15分):

66. 根据中文提示,写一封意思连贯、符合逻辑、不少于 60 词的作文。

十九中初一年级正在进行征义活动,每名同学收到一份关于个人情况的调查问卷。假设你是一年级一班的李华,收到调查问卷后请根据问卷中的问题写一篇题为 "This is me!"介绍自己的征文。(调查问卷中的问题都要涉及,可适当发挥,不要出现 真实姓名和班级。

提示词语: first name, last name, happy, like

- 1. What's your name?
- 2. Who are in your family?
- 3. What are your hobbies?

初一英语期中试卷参考答案



第1卷 机读卷 (共 57 分) 一、听力部分(共15分) I、听对话,选择与对话内容相符的图片。(共4分,每小题1分) 1 A 2.C 3. A 4. B 听对话,选择最佳选项。(共4分,每小题1分) 115 5. A 6. C 7. C 8. A Ⅲ. 听对话,选择最佳选项。(共3分,每小题1分) 9.C 10.B 11.A Ⅳ.听独白,完成12-15小题。(共4分,每小题1分) 14.C 15.A 12.B 13.A V. 听对话填空。(共5分,每小题1分) 20. Middle 16.Jim 17.2 18.7613 19. blue 二、单项填空。(共10分,每小题1分) 21.A 22.B 23.A 24.B 25. C 26. B 27. C 29.B 28.D 30. B 三、完形填空。(共15分、每小题1分) 31. B 32. C 33. D 34. D 35. C 36-45 DABBC ADBCA 四、阅读理解。(共20分,每小题2分) 46-49 CACB 50-52 BDB 53-55 DAC 五、阅读还原句子。(每空2分,共10分) 56. C 57.E 58.B 59.D 60.A 六、阅读与表达。(共10分,每小题2分) 61. In Paris, France. 62. Yes, he is. / Yes 63. She comes home at about five in the afternoon./ five/ 5 64. They have only one kid. 65. Jerry's aunt, Mary. 七、书面表达。

66. My name is Lihua. My last name is Li My first name is Hua. I'm a twelve-year old girl who studies in Class One Grade One. I have a family which is full of happiness.

Now let me say something about my family. In my family, there are three people. My father, my mother and I. My father is a sports fan, so do I. He likes watching all kinds of sports TV. I also want to watch but I have no time because I am a student. Studying hard is the most important thing. My favorite sport is swimming whose teacher is my father. Swimming is very good for people's health. My mother doesn't like sports. She likes doing some delicious and tasty food for dad and me.



Everybody has hobby. My favorite hobby is reading. I like reading very much because reading a lot can make me know more knowledge than any others. And reading is very interesting. That is me. What about you?

